

## IDDESLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL

Prior to the meeting commencing the Chairman invited the following people to address the meeting:

There were no public present the meeting therefore the Public Session was closed.

### **Minutes of the Iddesleigh Parish Council Meeting that took place on Monday August 6<sup>th</sup> 2018 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.**

**Present:** Chairman Councillor E Sweet, Vice Chairman Councillor J Moore, Councillor J Davidson, Councillor G Ward, Councillor B Down, Councillor G Reddaway.

- 1. To receive apologise for absence and consider if the reason for the absence should be formally approved by the council:** none
- 2. To receive any Declarations of Interest from members:**  
Councillors are reminded to declare any personal or prejudicial interests they may have in any agenda items: none declared
- 3. To receive the Minutes of the Previous Meeting held on Monday June 11<sup>th</sup> 2018:**  
Copies of which have been previously circulated to members and are to be agreed and signed as a true record of the previous meeting held on June 11<sup>th</sup> 2018. This was agreed by all and the minutes were signed.
- 4. Report by West Devon Borough Councillor:**  
None
- 5. Past Subject Matters for further discussion:**
  - 5.1 [5.1] General Data Protection: draft copies were handed to councillors for comment at the next meeting before being formally adopted.
  - 5.2 [6.6] Invoice for work completed ref: TAP Fund: this has received and the clerk will contact the TAP team.
- 6. Clerks Report and Correspondence received:**
  - 6.1 Communities Together Fund: this replaces the old TAP Fund and has a different format.
  - 6.2 Highways – road closure: Duke of York applied for road closure outside pub from 24<sup>th</sup> August to 27<sup>th</sup> August from 6am to midnight. The notice is displayed on the notice board.  
The following correspondence is contained within the Councillors folder:
  - 6.3 Northern Link Agenda plus dated of future meetings
  - 6.4 Locality Lead officer Report
  - 6.5 Northern Links Meeting Notes
  - 6.6 WDBC 5 Year Corporate Strategy 2018 -2023
  - 6.7 North Devon and Torridge Local Plan
  - 6.8 Clerks & Councils Direct
  - 6.9 Report added ref: Mr Bassett
- 7. Planning:**
  - 7.1 Nethercote Lodge 2197/18/HHO: erection of a garage - no objection, the clerk will inform WDBC Planning.
  - 7.2 Nethercott Barton 1242/18/FUL: conditional consent
  - 7.3 Nethercott Barton 1220/18/VAR: conditional consent

Signed:



Dated: 1<sup>st</sup> October 2018

Chairman Councillor E Sweet

**8. Finance:**

8.1 Statement of Accounts: Current Account: £4,613.31 Reserve Account: £3,033.42

8.2 Invoice for Northcote Hall: It was agreed that this be paid

8.3 Invoice ref: item 5.2 above: It was agreed that this be paid and the grant applied for.

8.4 Clerks Salary & Expenses: these were handed around and it was agreed that they be paid

**9. Matters for further reporting:**

9.1 Local Government Finance 2019-2020: the government intends to continue the deferral of setting referendum principles for town and parish councils but will keep it under active review.

9.2 Grass cutting invoice had been received and the Council agreed that this could also be paid.

9.3 The mower is to be moved to Councillor Davidson to be kept safely.

9.4 The old noticeboard outside the village hall has been removed and a much smaller one erected on the wall to the entrance of the hall. This is not large enough for notices from other community groups. The village needs a larger one and the Parish Council one is for council use only. The Chairman; who also sits on the Village Hall Committee, will broach the subject at their next meeting. The Parish Council may be able to help with applying for a grant and the Village Fund may also help with the cost.

9.5 The council need a new Devon flag and Union Jack. The clerk was asked to look at prices and to discuss with the Chair and Vice Chair before the next meeting.

**10. Confidential Discussion:**

10.1 Enforcement Cases: The Informal Hearing on Barwick Downs held at Sourton Village Hall was discussed. There has been no decision made to date.

**11. Date of next meeting:**

**October 1<sup>st</sup> 2018**

**There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.45pm**

Signed:

A solid blue rectangular box used to redact the signature of the Chairman Councillor E Sweet.

Dated: 1<sup>st</sup> October 2018

Chairman Councillor E Sweet

Page 2 of 2